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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We hope you had a lovely break over the Christmas holidays and that your 2023 has started off successfully. This is 
certainly the case in school; we have had a brilliant first two weeks back and have been so proud of the children for 
returning to school with such enthusiasm!  
 
January can often feel quite a long month; Christmas is over, the nights are long and the weather is cold and wet. 
Luckily, at Underhill it is I Can-uary where we are really focusing on our ‘I can, you can, we can’ attitudes. This is all 
about encouraging and supporting the children to give everything a go with enthusiasm. The BE word focus for the 
month is Be Confident and the children have been earning lots of red star stickers for demonstrating this value in 
school.  
 
We have welcomed Charley Bates and Renza Moniz onto the Underhill staff this term. Charley has taken over as 5 
Laurel’s class teacher from Alex Blomquist who has moved to a local secondary school to teach PE. Renza has joined 
us in the school office so we are sure many of you will have already spoken to her on the phone. Welcome to 
Underhill, Renza and Charley!  
 
Although this is a short half term, we have got lots of exciting trips and events planned; please do look on the school 
website and at the school calendar to make sure you don’t miss any information. 
 
As the weather is very cold, please ensure you are sending your children into school with their coats on. Please can 
we also ask that you ensure they are wearig the correct uniform everyday. This includes plain black 
trousers/skirts/tracksuit bottoms and black shoes (other than PE days). Black hoodies are not part of our uniform so 
should not be worn in school. Thank you for your support with this.  

 
Have a wonderful week, 
Jennie Reeed and Nicola Hayles 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
January 2023 
Monday 16th Janurary – 6 Elm Parent assembly  
Thursday 19th Janurary – Hot Dog party day  
Friday 20th Janruary – Year 3 Bake sale  
Monday 23rd January – 5 Sycamore Parent assembly 
Monday 30th January – 1 Willow Parent assembly  
 
February 2023  
Tuesday 7th feb – Friendship Disco  
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    ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

  

House attendance 

House Last Week This Week 

Balmoral 91.40 92.49 

Holyrood 88.59 95.53 

Sandringham 88.53 94.36 

Windsor 89.43 92.79 

 

 

Absence 

Please remember to report any absences 
daily to 

attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net 

 

Absences either side of a school holiday 
will not be authorised and you will be 
asked for medical evidence to avoid a 
Fixed Penalty Fine by the Education 

Welfare Team 

 

 

Class attendance 

 

Class Last Week This Week 

   

Beech 84.85 98.21 

Maple 88.81 93.62 

1 Hazel 88.19 92.95 

1 Oak 82.68 92.54 

1 Willow 98.40 91.27 

2 Birch 92.22 96.32 

2 
Chestnut 

82.93 95.86 

2 Palm 86.96 87.58 

3 Cedar 88.03 90.48 

3 
Hornbeam 

88.19 95.15 

3 Yew 89.09 89.45 

4 Cherry 90.07 96.89 

4 Larch 85.21 88.46 

4 Pine 96.58 95.11 

5 Holly 94.03 96.28 

5 Laurel 94.81 94.26 

5 
Sycamore 

89.63 97.12 

6 Ash 95.86 98.88 

6 Elm 85.71 89.73 

6 
Hawthorn 

87.84 97.37 

Total 89.67 93.99 
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NOTICES AND NEWS 

 

 
 
SCHOOL CLUBS  
 
All staff led clubs are starting again from today. Parents/Carers will have received a text message to state which 
club their child has a place in. All club information including finish times, staff and external club info can be 
found on our school website here - https://underhillschool.co.uk/school-clubs   
 
 
 
 
MESSAGE FROM BARNET COUNCIL  
 
It is proposed that the Council will change governance arrangements from Annual Council on 23 May 2023 and move from 
a Committee System to Executive arrangements.  As part of the Governance Review project, we are looking at public 
participation arrangements (as set out in Constitution).   
 
“The council wants to put the community at the heart of what we do. As part of the council’s ambitions to create a new 
relationship with residents and drive greater community engagement in the work of the authority, we are undertaking a 
major review of public participation options at council meetings”. 

Parents can Have their say now on our consultation on public participation options. It will remain open 
until Wednesday 25 January 2023. 

 

HEALTHY SELFIE 
 
Ms Sidney is updating our healthy selfie display board and would like some printed pictures of the 

children/family doing something healthy outside of school. Please send your printed photos into school with 

your child.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PARENTS EVENING YEAR 1-6 
 
We have sent all parents/carers invites via email to book in for your childs parents evening.Please make sure to 
check your junk/spam email folder if you have not received this message. Year 1-6 parents evenings will take 
place  8th February 3.30-7:00pm and 9th February 3.30 - 5.00pm.  
6 ASH parents evening will take place 7th February 3.30 - 5.00pm and 8th February 3.30-7:00pm 
 
Please contact the school office if you have any issues making your bookings. 
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CLEANING VACANCIES AT UNDERHILL  
Temporary morning cleaner at Underhill 
Monday-Friday  
6:00-8:00am  
£9.50 per hour  
Covering maternity leave so length of contract may vary 
Cleaning experience is an advantage but isn’t essential  
DBS required (will be carried out by Cleaning Assurance) 
 
Permanent morning cleaner at Underhill 
Monday-Friday 
6:00-8:00am  
£9.50 per hour  
52 weeks p/a 
Cleaning experience is an advantage but isn’t essential  
DBS required (will be carried out by Cleaning Assurance) 
 
To apply please contact Lola Brookes – 07837786954  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS 

 

 
  

BOOK DONATIONS 
 
Are you having a clear out? Have your children out-grown their once-loved books?  
 
Our children love to read and we welcome book donations from parents.  
 
We welcome any good quality books but our children are especially asking for: 
Harry Potter books,  Diary of the Wimpy Kid series, Dog Man comics, books by David Walliams and Dork Diaries books. 
 

 

  

 

 

 
If you would like to donate used books, please speak to Anniina Limbrick or your class teacher.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

      

 

  
 

 

 

   
ADULT COURSES SPRING 2023 
 
ESOL - English for speakers of other Languages course Wednesdays 9.15am - 11.15am starting on 11.02.23 
Paediatric First Aid course will be starting after the February half term. 
 
If you are interested in joining any of these groups please email info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net 
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